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BEDFORD HOSPITAL NHS TRUST

EAST & NORTH HERTFORDSHIRE HOSPITAL NHS TRUST

WEST HERTFORDSHIRE HOSPITALS NHS TRUST
COMMUNICATION NOTE

2nd April 2008

1. Summary

The Pathology Tender Project Board, chaired by Jean O’Callaghan, Chief Executive, Bedford Hospital, issues this communication note to notify the outcome of the recent evaluation of the Bidder Return Requirements response, submitted on 28th February 2008. 

2. Tender Update

Evaluation of Bidder Responses to the Tender requirements for Phase 1 of the Competitive Dialogue

Following submission of the bidder responses, the Tender Project Groups undertook an evaluation of each bidder’s response in accordance with the criteria as published in the OJEU advertisement in August 2006. The Joint Evaluation Team, whose membership is comprised of the chairs of the respective project groups and all the external advisors, completed the evaluation on 12th March 2008. The Tender Project Board considered the recommendation from the Joint Evaluation Group on 14th March 2008.

Outcome of Evaluation of Bidder Responses

Following the comprehensive evaluation of bidder responses, the Project Board has selected one bidder to go forward to the second stage of the Competitive Dialogue process. The bidder selected is The Doctors Laboratory Pathology Partnerships/ Sonic Healthcare.

The second stage of the dialogue process will involve further dialogue with The Doctors Laboratory in order to complete:

· Service model requirements across all pathology disciplines

· Corporate structure for the joint venture 

·  IM&T solution

· Workforce requirements and

· Pathology Service Agreements for each Trust and the 3 PCTs and

· Financial closure

3. Next Steps

The next stage of the dialogue process will see more in depth negotiations with TDL to inform the progression of their submission to preferred bidder stage. If successful, then negotiations would continue to complete the contractual requirements and financial closure, by September 2008.

The 3 PCTs have now formally engaged with the tender process and have considered how they will engage with the Trusts in the dialogue process as well as developing their individual pathology service agreements in the joint venture arrangement. The PCTs are also giving thought to the impact of developing community based services, including urgent care centres and intermediate care facilities and how pathology services will support these service requirements. 

Finally, a project newsletter will be issued shortly, summarising in more detail how The Doctors Laboratory propose to develop pathology services with the 3 Trusts and PCTs. The Trusts will also work with The Doctors Laboratory to ensure staff and Trade Unions have an early opportunity to talk to The Doctors Laboratory to inform how they will engage with staff in each pathology department and the respective Trusts, in order to develop a robust partnership to deliver the future pathology services.  

Jean O’Callaghan, Chair, Pathology Tender Project Board and 

        Chief Executive of Bedford Hospital NHS Trust

Stephen Wells, Project Director, Pathology Tender Project
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